
 

 
While April starts the first of the three 
climatologically driest months of the year, 
April 2024 brought largely above average 
precipitation across most of central and 
southern Arizona. Temperature statewide was 
average to cooler than average, with late April 
snow events in both the Verde and Little 
Colorado River basins.  

Short-term drought improved in April, with 

Extreme (D3) short-term drought fully 

removed. Severe (D2) short-term drought 

decreased to only eastern Cochise County and 

small areas of southern Graham and Greenlee 

counties (3% of the total state). Moderate 

(D1) short-term drought remained along the 

Grand Canyon and Hualapai Indian 

Reservation into eastern Yavapai and Maricopa 

counties, as well as portions of Gila, Navajo, 

Apache, Graham, Greenlee, and Cochise 

counties (22% of the total state). Abnormally 

dry (D0) and areas without drought covered 

the remaining 75% of the state. 

El Nino continues to decay in the tropical Pacific with ENSO neutral conditions expected by the end of spring. 
There is better than a 60% chance of La Nina materializing during the summer with odds tilted slightly towards 
better chances of drier than normal weather across the state during the second half of the year. 
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